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We would like to wish all our families a very happy new year and welcome back! We 

enjoyed a wonderful end to our Autumn term with lots of exciting experiences.

The children have had a fabulous start to this half term and are enjoying their learning 

linked to the theme ‘Transformations’. They are currently focusing on physical and human 

geography. They will be learning about the earth’s processes and climatic systems and the 

impact they can have on the environment in which they live. They will be taking 

opportunities to link their learning to all subject areas, using their skills in history to 

understand how places have changed overtime, utilising their science understanding of the 

natural environment, as well as making links within design and technology to understand 

how to transform materials to make different structures.
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Core Behaviours Launch Day
On Thursday 4th January children across the school participated in a range of learning 

activities to further develop their understanding of two of our Core Behaviours: Respect 

and Inclusion.

EYFS

Year 1

In Year 1 we explored what respect means. We looked at a range 

of different scenarios and discussed whether we thought it 

displayed respect or disrespect. We also shared how we like to be 

respected. We designed our own respect crowns to demonstrate 

what we do to show respect. We looked at the story ‘Stuck’ to 
consider what a mess we would all be in if there we didn’t respect 
one another and our environment. 

We are also building our own 'Tower of Respect'. This will 

physically demonstrate all of our actions that are of a respectful 

nature. We are hoping to touch the ceiling by the end of this half 

term!

We now know that we have the right to be included so that we 

can achieve our very best in spite of any differences we may have. 

We know that our differences are what make us unique and we 

celebrate this. We speak lots of different languages, we all look 

different, we learn in different ways, we have different families 

and we have different likes and interests.

For our core behaviours launch day, the children talked 

about how we show respect to ourselves, others, 

animals and the environment. After watching a video, 

they came up with some lovely ideas about how they 

show respect, such as putting rubbish in the bin, helping 

each other to zip up our coats and all helping to tidy up 

at ‘tidy up time’. After this, we made a bird feeder, using 

natural objects, to show respect to the animals in our 

surrounding environment.

During the afternoon, we thought about inclusion. We 

read a story called ‘Carrot Club’. We discussed how it 

made the veggies feel when they were left out for being 

different and talked about our own differences. Then the 

children explored a painting called ‘Inclusion’ and had 

the opportunity to recreate the painting. Finally, the 

children all created a self portrait on a jigsaw piece to 

show that although we are all different, we all fit 

together.
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Year 2

We considered the importance of respect and 

how we can be respectful in school. We built 

a ‘respect wall’ where we shared our pledges 

to be respectful at school and home.

When exploring the value of inclusion, we 

acted out some scenarios that could happen 

at school. We considered why it is important 

to be inclusive.

Year 3

In the core values launch day, we listened to the 

song ‘RESPECT’ by Aretha Franklin to introduce the 
theme of respect. We explained what respect and 

inclusion mean and explored activities related to 

these ideas. We discussed why it is important to be 

respectful of others and why we want people to 

respect us. We looked at different scenarios and 

discussed when we thought respect was being 

demonstrated and when it wasn’t. Individually and 
then as a class, we created a word bank of 

respectful and inclusive words, feelings and 

actions. 

We also talked about the importance of self-

respect and wrote letters to our future selves 

explaining why we are great human beings! In the 

afternoon, we had a ‘diversity afternoon’ and 
everyone demonstrated or showed something that 

made them unique or related to their heritage. We 

all got involved and really valued each other’s 
contributions and made reference to our word 

banks when talking to each other.
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Year 4

In year 4 we learnt about inclusion. We thought about what makes us all different and 

unique and how it is important to include everyone at all times. We completed some 

games and activities focusing on this and we created a mural showing what makes us 

unique. 

We also learnt about the core behaviour respect. We discussed what this looks like and 

created our own games thinking about showing respect and why it is important.

In Year 5 we explored what respect means to us. Through role-play, we explored how 

we can demonstrate respect at school, within our class and at home. We discussed the 

importance of self- respect and what that means. We had time to reflect on what a 

respectful school and classroom would look like, feel like and sound and why it is 

important to be respectful of others.

To further develop our understanding of inclusion, we played a game of classroom 

volleyball where some children were seated, some could move around freely, and 

others had to sit on the floor. We discussed what we noticed and reflected on how it 

would feel to be in that situation all the time and why this might be the case. We asked 

the question 'Why should diversity be celebrated?' We explored the art of Elise Gravel 

and created our own artwork in a similar style, to demonstrate the benefits of being 

inclusive.

Year 5
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Year 6

On our core values launch day, we worked collaboratively to show ways that make us 

unique and how we can be respectful and inclusive.

We used different mediums to create art pieces that would send a message that everyone 

should be respectful and inclusive. 
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To celebrate reading, our school will be hosting our annual book fair from Tuesday 6th 

February to Friday 9th February. With over 200 books, this is a fantastic opportunity 

for our children to browse and purchase the latest titles from their favourite authors. 

To promote the book fair and inspire our children, we will be running a writing 

competition involving the whole school. To enter the competition, your child will need 

to write a short story and design a front cover to accompany their story.  The deadline 

for the competition will be Thursday 1st February. We look forward reading your 

stories – good luck and let your imagination fly!

Book Fair information
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February half term activity information
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Core Behaviours 

Achievers 
Nursery

Rehan

For always showing personal responsibility in the classroom and supporting 

others to do the same. 

Zairah For her motivation and developing confidence during group times. 

Rec
Sinead

For showing motivation in the classroom, using her learning from group 

times in her independent play.

Casper

For showing motivation in the classroom, using learning from group times 

and using it in his play.

Year 1
Zeus

For always treating others with the highest kevel of respect. You are a 

superb role model at all times.

Lavarci

For having the courage to engage with peers outside of your friendship 

group. 

Year 2
Adam For always showing kindness in the classroom and on the playground.

Aireen For consistently demonstrating positivity and kindness throughout school.

Year 3
Alice For showing such fantastic creativity in English all week!

Daniel For being motivated and independent in his learning this week.

Year 4
Hannah

For showing super motivation in her mathematics this week and really 

stiving to meet the challenges set for her.

Naade Ali

For taking personal responsibility for his times tables and working really 

hard outside of school to learn them.

Year 5
Janae

For demonstrating fantastic motivation in all areas of the curriculum and 

being wonderful role model to others. 

Adnan

For demonstrating resilience in maths and working really hard to acheive 

the challenges set.

Year 6
Molly

For her altruistic approach to daily school life. Molly is such a kind and 

selfless girl who is willing to offer support to anyone who needs it.

Saley

For his motivation and courage during his booster sessions. Saley always 

turns up and is eager to learn. Well done.

Many thanks for your continued support,

Mrs Melany Pemberton Mrs Hannah Crotty

Executive Headteacher Head of School


